Blackfriars/Broughton Community Committee - 27th January, 2004


BLACKFRIARS/BROUGHTON COMMUNITY COMMITTEE
The S.P.A.C.E. Facility, Marlborough Road School, Higher Broughton, Salford

27th January, 2004

Meeting commenced:  7.00 p.m. 

Meeting ended:  
9.15 p.m.

PRESENT:
Edna Marsland - in the Chair



Councillors Connor, King, Merry and B.P. Murphy

Jean Sherlicker - Cliffside Residents’ Association


David Moore 

Hill Street 



David Nicholas
Residents’ Association



Peter Ball - Blackfriars Tenants’ Association



Julie Bloor - Salford PCT



Ben Murch - Salford Advertiser


Jane Murphy - Catholic Handicapped Fellowship


Irene Peel - Z.S.A.R.A.



Michael Connaughton
 Groundwork 




Helen Barker






Carole Sumner - The Broughton Trust



Les Hogg - Faith Network



James Sheldon



 



Linda Sheldon




Elaine Jones



Sheila Ludlam



P. Seale

Local




B.M. Jones

Residents



Gwyneth Main




Keith Groves





Bill Aspden


Chris Waite 
ALSO IN ATTENDANCE:



Angela Every - Neighbourhood Co-ordinator




Andrea Parkinson - Community Development Worker 




Tom McDonald - Community Services Directorate




Nina Keshishian - Development Services Directorate




Charlotte Dale - Committee Services

46.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Gary Marks, Louise Norton, Sara Noonan, Chris Furse, Anthony McCormick, Anthony Tinker, Miwanda Bagenda, Shelli Nelson, Beryl Hawke, Sandra Cohen, Joan Williams, Liz Tapner, Sgt. Peter Clarke, Elsie Fox, Leonard Young, Janet Thompson and Christine Brett.

47.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting held on 27th November, 2003 be approved as a correct record subject to ‘Public Voice in Policing’ (Minute 44) being replaced with ‘Public Voice on Policing’. 

48.
MATTERS ARISING
Agendas

Members had experienced a delay in receiving their minutes and agendas giving details of the meeting. The chair apologised and explained that this was due to a delay in obtaining item 6 for inclusion with the paperwork.  

Unitary Development Plan

Bill Taylor informed the Committee that an outline planning application for the development of the community hub and housing in addition to a full planning application for the development of the playing fields had been approved but the overall schedule had been delayed due to (a) the discovery of contamination in the vicinity of the Northumberland playing fields and (b) financial issues relating to the Hub.

RESOLVED:
THAT
the information be noted and that Bill Taylor follow up an issue raised by Peter Ball in relation to the development work at Riverside.

49.
VICTIM SUPPORT PRESENTATION

Lynn Shaw addressed the Committee on the work of Victim Support and the Witness Service.

RESOLVED:
THAT
Lynn Shaw be thanked for an informative presentation, the content of which, was noted.

50.
FRESH START FOR HOUSING IN SALFORD


Kevin Scarlett gave a presentation on the Council’s new approach to housing  - ‘A Fresh Start for Housing IN Salford’.  The new strategy would seek to establish a strategic framework through which effective and long lasting housing solutions could be provided, that met the needs and aspirations of residents, as identified through consultation. The framework would cover private, housing association and council housing and would be developed in three phases – awareness raising; sharing information; and discussion and dialogue on options.  Local residents would be involved in all three phases through the ‘communications and tenant empowerment strategy’, designed to help ensure that the approach adopted would take diverse local circumstances into consideration.

Members noted that the underlying principles of the ‘Fresh Start’ would be:

· Customers come first

· Choices for all

· Performance excellence.

In particular, it was hoped that the Decent Homes Standard for council housing would be met by 2010 and that similar improvements to private housing could be made through the utilisation of Housing Market Renewal funding.

The following issues were raised by the committee:

· The necessity of small, estate-level meetings

· Was it possible to say that New Prospect had failed given that the outcome of the most recent inspection was not yet known?

· Had all volunteers for the steering group been considered?

Kevin Scarlett confirmed that small, estate-level meetings would form an important part of the consultation process.  Councillor Connor, Lead Member for Housing, stated that a previous inspection of the service being provided by New Prospect had revealed serious failings.  He also informed the committee that officers had tried ensure a wide mix of people were represented on the steering group including those who were not currently active in tenants’ issues.

RESOLVED:
THAT
the information provided be noted.
51. Ward Boundary Changes


Tom McDonald informed members of the implications of the new ward boundaries for the community committee.  In particular, the following was noted:

· The Boundary Commission had taken into account the falling population in the inner city and the expanding population in the outer city, with the result that the inner city was losing a ward and the outer city was gaining one

· This would affect the composition of the community committees

· It was the Council’s view that the new ward boundaries should not be cut across in the formulation of new community committee areas as retaining complete wards within a community committee would maintain councillor accountability

· The new ward boundaries were coterminous with partner organisation service delivery areas and it was hoped that this would help improve the cohesion of service delivery.  


It was therefore proposed that a new community committee be formed consisting of the Broughton, Kersal and Irwell Riverside wards.  This would form one of the bigger community committee areas but it was noted that (a) if two community committees were formed to serve this area, the consequent stretching of resources might affect service delivery; and (b) this arrangement was the most sensible option geographically and taking into account the area’s ‘natural communities’.


In response to comments and questions from members, the following was confirmed: 

· It was hoped that arrangements for the new community committee areas would be in place by April as the wards would be operational by June

· A new name would need to be established for the community committee, if the proposals were accepted

· Resources already allocated to the existing community committee area had been earmarked for specific projects and would not be re-allocated

· Information sharing with smaller forums could be improved

· The Community Committee budget would be increased proportionately if the new community committee area was accepted.


A show of hands indicated that the community committee was broadly supportive of the new proposals.


RESOLVED THAT:


(1) the information provided be noted;

(2) the community committee indicate its general support for the proposals;

(3) the establishment of a working party to discuss the proposals be considered; and

(4) a map be sent to all community committee members, as soon as possible, with the boundary and community committee changes clearly marked.

52. BUDGET SUB GROUP DECISIONS

RESOLVED: THAT


(1) the decisions of the Broughton Blackfriars Budget Sub-Group held on 13th January, 2004 be endorsed; and

(2) the financial position statement at 30th December, 2003 be noted.

53. COUNCIL TAX & STUDENT ACCOMODATION

RESOLVED: THAT Councillor Merry further investigate the rules governing council tax exemption granted to private landlords renting to students.

54.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

It was noted that the next meeting was due to be held on Wednesday, 31st March, 2004, commencing at 7.00 p.m. at a venue to be arranged.
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